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43 CFR Ch. II (10–1–14 Edition) § 3802.0–1 

use the surface of public lands for min-
ing purposes. 

[73 FR 73794, Dec. 4, 2008] 

Subpart 3802—Exploration and 
Mining, Wilderness Review 
Program 

§ 3802.0–1 Purpose. 

The purpose of this subpart is to es-
tablish procedures to prevent impair-
ment of the suitability of lands under 
wilderness review for inclusion in the 
wilderness system and to prevent un-
necessary or undue degradation by ac-
tivities authorized by the U.S. Mining 
Laws and provide for environmental 
protection of the public lands and re-
sources. 

§ 3802.0–2 Objectives. 

The objectives of this subpart are to: 
(a) Allow mining claim location, 

prospecting, and mining operations in 
lands under wilderness review pursuant 
to the U.S Mining Laws, but only in a 
manner that will not impair the suit-
ability of an area for inclusion in the 
wilderness system unless otherwise 
permitted by law; and 

(b) Assure management programs 
that reflect consistency between the 
U.S. Mining Laws, and other appro-
priate statutes. 

§ 3802.0–3 Authority. 

These regulations are issued under 
the authority of sections 302 and 603 of 
the Federal Land Policy and Manage-
ment Act of 1976 (43 U.S.C. 1732, 1733, 
and 1782). 

§ 3802.0–5 Definitions. 

As used in this subpart, the term: 
(a) Reclamation, which shall be com-

menced, conducted and completed as 
soon after disturbance as feasible with-
out undue physical interference with 
mining operations, means: 

(1) Reshaping of the lands disturbed 
and affected by mining operations to 
the approximate original contour or to 
an appropriate contour considering the 
surrounding topography as determined 
by the authorized officer; 

(2) Restoring such reshaped lands by 
replacement of topsoil; and 

(3) Revegetating the lands by using 
species previously occurring in the 
area to provide a vegetative cover at 
least to the point where natural suc-
cession is occuring. 

(b) Environment means surface and 
subsurface resources both tangible and 
intangible, including air, water, min-
eral, scenic, cultural, paleontological, 
vegetative, soil, wildlife, fish and wil-
derness values. 

(c) Wilderness Study Area means a 
roadless area of 5,000 acres or more or 
roadless islands which have been found 
through the Bureau of Land Manage-
ment wilderness inventory process to 
have wilderness characteristics (thus 
having the potential of being included 
in the National Wilderness Preserva-
tion System), and which will be sub-
jected to intensive analysis through 
the Bureau’s planning system, and 
through public review to determine 
wilderness suitability, and is not yet 
the subject of a Congressional decision 
regarding its designation as wilderness. 

(d) Impairment of suitability for inclu-
sion in the Wilderness System means tak-
ing actions that cause impacts, that 
cannot be reclaimed to the point of 
being substantially unnoticeable in the 
area as a whole by the time the Sec-
retary is scheduled to make a rec-
ommendation to the President on the 
suitability of a wilderness study area 
for inclusion in the National Wilder-
ness Preservation System or have de-
graded wilderness values so far, com-
pared with the area’s values for other 
purposes, as to significantly constrain 
the Secretary’s recommendation with 
respect to the area’s suitability for 
preservation as wilderness. 

(e) Mining claim means any 
unpatented mining claim, millsite, or 
tunnel site authorized by the U.S. min-
ing laws. 

(f) Mining operations means all func-
tions, work, facilities, and activities in 
connection with the prospecting, devel-
opment, extraction, and processing of 
mineral deposits and all uses reason-
ably incident thereto including the 
construction and maintenance of 
means of access to and across lands 
subject to these regulations, whether 
the operations take place on or off the 
claim. 
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